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Dear Regional Fraternity Minister,


Peace! Your regional fraternity is scheduled for an election soon. As you know the General Constitutions and the National Statutes give the information for a valid election (see attached file: “Elections in the GC and NS”). However since NAFRA receives many questions about elections, in the spirit of service, some further general information is included in this packet.  


Suggested Election Procedures: (from “Handbook for Spiritual Assistance”, p.365-368, as modified for the new National Statutes).  These are directions for the Spiritual Assistant Witness and the Presider (either the National Minister or delegate). This is attached so that you will know what the Presider expects of the region and what you may expect of the Presider.


The "Report of Election" will be made out by the Secretary of the Election (who along with two tellers, is appointed by the Presider, in collaboration with the Regional Minister) and sent by him/her to the Regional Minister or Secretary, the Spiritual Assistant Witness, the Presider, and the NAFRA Vice-Minister. The attached “Ballot and Vote Count” sheet should be used by the Secretary of Elections as the official tally of all voting.  Please copy as needed.

If your region has guidelines that differ from those procedures or if by tradition there is some difference, please make that known to the Presider in time for the proper adjustments to be made. It would also be helpful to have the regional guidelines in advance, if possible, and the name and address, telephone and e-mail of the nominations committee chairperson.


In any case, please have the following items available for the Presider’s review prior to the commencement of the Chapter of Elections
· A copy of your regional guidelines. (a copy to keep).
· Any additional election or nomination guidelines or procedures and forms or letters, or minutes of any meetings which specify any such election or nomination procedures or requirements. 
· All nominations made and associated accept/decline response forms.

· All submitted resumes.  
· Copy of Audit results.

Please note that the following items must be available: an adequate supply of BLANK ballots --enough for up to 3 votes per office (It is suggested you cut 8.5x11 paper into quarters to get approximately 4 x 5.5 inch pieces); a chalkboard, whiteboard or something similar to write on along with appropriate marking implements (chalk, eraser, erasable markers); two baskets to collect ballots.

The out-going regional office holders should be prepared to turn over their official records (at least symbolically) at the installation of the new officers.

If we can be of further service to you on this subject, please let us know. As always, we pray for the presence of the Spirit at these important elections.  God bless you!

Your sister in Christ and Francis,

Joan Geiger, OFS - National Councilor (Election/Visitation Schedule Coordinator)
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